Holly Heights Homeowner’s Association Annual Meeting
June 20, 2012
 After the potluck meal, the annual meeting was called to order at 2:30 pm on Saturday, June 20 at the Netarts Community Center. In attendance were Karl & Kerney Malo, Lonnie Hayhurst, Tom & LoreLei Reid, Dennis Maloney and Rich Janulis. Proxies were received from Mark Rife, Dale & Anne Duman. Combined with those in attendance it was determined that we had a quorum as required.
01. The minutes from the 2011 meeting were approved. 
02.  Rich Janulis presented the financials as of this date. All financials can be found on our website (www.hollyheightshoa.com). We currently have $53,123.04 in the bank and $2669.82 in receivables. Reserves at present show $17,626 for painting, $22,000 for roofing, $3173 for road repair. 
03. Dennis Maloney reported that no homes have exchanged hands since the last meeting. 
04. Karl Malo reported that North Coast Lawns continues to do an excellent job in servicing our common area. Dennis Maloney reported that the service provided to their home that is not part of the common area was also excellent. Karl reported that a person has been hired to water the property according to a schedule. That person will take over work that Karl & Lonnie Hayhurst have been doing. 
05. Karl reported that we have hired Bookout Painting to do the painting for the original 10 units this summer. The horrible weather in May and June has cost painters about a month of lost paint days. We expect Bookout to finish the job by August (weather permitting). Karl reported that Bookout will have bonding renewal completed before he does the Holly Heights job.
06. Rich Janulis raised the issue suggesting that our HOA accounts be audited. LoreLei Reid agreed to take on that project. 8. A brief discussion was held regarding plans for the 4th of July gathering. 
07. The meeting was adjourned at 3:42 pm. 


Dennis Maloney
Secretary
